
Nursery Newsletter Summer 2015 

Dear Parents    We are pleased to share our latest nursery project with you all! 

We are about to begin the exciting job of creating a new nursery garden. 

Railings are currently being erected to make a secure area at the back of the 

building that we plan to transform into a mini nature reserve/wildlife/allotment 

garden that all the children can use.  

Groups of children will be taken out each day into the area that will be a lovely 

open space for them to explore, play and have fun. We are really excited about 

what we can create over time and are looking at ideas such as a small pond, 

veggie patch, wildlife/minibeast area, wildflower garden and picnic area. We 

want to attract lots of natural wildlife to investigate and have plenty of room 

for den building, playing games and forest school activities.  

We would appreciate your ideas for what we might do with the space, and if any 

parents have time to come along and physically help with creating the garden we 

would love you to get involved.  

We are planning to have a whole nursery Teddy Bears picnic in the space on 

Thursday 9th July at 2.00pm (weather permitting) to mark the garden officially 

opening and to have an end of year farewell celebration. Parents are welcome to 

come and join us for the picnic. If your child doesn’t usually attend on this day 

you can still come along (but must stay with your children). Please can all 

children bring a little something in a packed lunch to share at the picnic and 

their favourite Teddy/CuddlyToy. We look forward to seeing you there! 

Dates for your Diaries! 

Parents Evening Wednesday 8th July 

Nursery Picnic Thursday 9th July 

In service day/last day of term Monday 20th July(Nursery closed for staff 

training) 

Please could we ask parents in this very hot weather to make sure children come 

to nursery with sun cream already applied and that if you wish to have it 

reapplied that it is put in bags. Thankyou. 


